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In December two City of Springfield staff members, Niel Laudati and Courtney Griesel, volunteered
to travel to Coos Bay to advise Coos Bay staff on how to go through the process of creating a mural
project and to look at the condition of the building walls. They also highly recommended Erik
Nicolaisen, the owner of Old City Artists, whose company did both mentioned murals in Springfield.
Erik is from Portland and played football at UO so he was very interested in the project based on
Steve’s association with the school and as a native Oregonian.

The main issue at this point is the condition of the existing walls along the Pedway. The Springfield
staff felt that they were too rough and uneven for the type of high-quality, detailed murals that an
artist group like Old City Artists would want to work on. Initial evaluation of re-doing the walls in
question and the potential costs for that portion of the project were deemed too problematic from a
cost/benefit analysis. Staff subsequently contacted and is in the process of arranging for Erik to visit
Coos Bay to inspect the state of the walls, discuss possible difficulty that painting on roughly
textured surfaces would entail and still satisfy the objective of creating a high-quality mural. Erik is
due to visit sometime in the next few weeks. While he is here, staff is going to discuss estimated
costs of doing a mural. He is aware of our intent and desire to have a mural in time for the race in
September but a lot depends on resolving three important issues: what is needed to get the mural
walls in minimum condition for the art work; final agreement and selection of an image that satisfies
the purpose of creating the mural in the first place; and securing sufficient funding to ensure
completion of the project.

Next Steps:

e Working with the Prefontaine Foundation and Linda Prefontaine to gain concurrence on the
final image selection and related components.

¢ Preparing a scope of work detail for the project which will include cost breakdowns.

e Setting a time line for estimated project completion.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:

Staff has suggested using Urban Renewal money to pay for the mural project which could be an
added dimension to attract visitors and encourage them to further explore downtown Coos Bay. The
cost will vary depending upon what, if any, preparation to the wall will be necessary for painting. The
total cost could be as much as $50,000.
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